



NASU AREA SERVICE MEETING

July 9th, 2016 KKCB

Cedar City, UT

633pm Meeting opened by Jon G. with Serenity Prayer.

12 Concepts read by - Jerry

12 Traditions read by - Susan

Motion to accept minutes - Jerry

Passes

Attendance: Attendance: Jon, Wade, Thomas, Rob, Jen, Tysen, Travis, Susan, Dale, Rosemary, Dave, Christine, Jerry, Shannon, Paul, Scott, Mike

Excused Absences Lisa, Rick, Erick, Patrick, Mikey

Executive Reports

Chair [Jon G]

No Report

CoChair [Leslie H]

No Report

Secretary [Christine]

Hello everyone, the minutes went out and then they were amended. Sorry! Please be advised if your calendar said that area is in Hurricane you are looking at the old calendar. The new calendar NASU did not have a location until yesterday. Also if I start adding personal things to the NASU calendar, please... someone just shoot me a text. Sometimes I go too fast and dont pay attention. If anyone needs anything on the calendar please shoot me a text, call or email. My phone number is 6192279. That is the easiest way to get a hold of me. Thank you to everyone who emails reports it makes typing the minutes smoother

Treasurer [Mikey N.]

Hello area, welcome to cedar city. I am sorry I was not able to make it today, I am out of town on a camping trip. Thanks to our amazing co-chair for accepting money and doing the deal.. Here are the numbers for the month. We started with 2462.80. We had expenses of just under 200 with 25 to RCM, 17 to area sec., 120 to PR, all in reimbursements. We had income of 5360 with 165 coming from 7th tradition donations and 5000 coming from the return of seed money from SUACNA. This gives us a new balance of 7,628.37. Keep in mind that Region has not cashed our check of 500 from our last donation.

As we voted last month to increase the size of the storage unit, time has now come. The unit is available. I will need someone to motion for \$37.50 for payment on the unit for the next month. Also we get a discount of a half month when we pay for 5 1/2 months at a time (or one month free if we pay for a year). This will happen next month because I needed to break the payments in two separate motions, one for the current month that is past due and then the one for the next 6 months. If you have any questions Leslie will be able to explain it. The last 2 months were paid at the smaller monthly rate because we were in the process of finalizing the size with the AD hoc committee.

Also this is part of my had hoc committee report. The new storage unit is available so we will need to have people come to the storage unit NEXT Saturday to help move. This will be those that are on the Ad hoc committee (you know who you are) and any volunteers. i will announce this next week on the area Facebook

page. thank you.

Again, thanks for letting me serve and look forward to seeing your nominations for our new treasurer soon.

With love, Mikey N.

Date	Description	Income	Check#	Expense	Balance
	Previous Balance				\$2,462.80
5/11/2016	Rent for Area (late)		CASH	\$10.00	
6/11/2016	Gas Reimbursement RCM		CASH	\$25.00	
6/11/2016	Reimbursement PR meeting list		CASH	\$91.57	
6/11/2016	Reimbursement area sec.		CASH	\$17.28	
6/11/2016	Entertainment Admin office supplies		CASH	\$20.00	
6/11/2016	PR Phonenumber minutes		CASH	\$30.00	
6/14/2016	Deposit from Area	\$165.47			
6/30/2016	Interest Paid	\$0.10			
7/5/2016	Transfer from SUACNA	\$5,000.00			

RCM [Rick R.]

No Report

Entertainment [Dale B.]

Good evening brothers and sisters, area Entertainment has no new business. Our group conscience has been indecisive and we could use support.

There's no clean time requirement, anybody can come be a part of area entertainment. We need help planing and pulling off events, even if it's just one event this year. Please spread the message at your home groups, it's so much fun and it's very rewarding.

Anybody can contact me either at my phone number [\(435\)256-1754](tel:4352561754) or email event@southernutah.Org

H&I [Wade R]

Hello from H & I

Everything seems to be running ok at this time, thanks to the very few dedicated selfless members

We are currently trying to get into a couple of new facility's , however to do this we really need support.

Open positions are , Secretary , purgatory women's panel leader , and literature chair. We also need males and females willing to carry the NA message into our current facility's .

We meet the second Friday of each month @ 6 pm on the second floor of the southwest center. Please come be of service and support H & I

Thanks , Wade R

Outreach [Jen J.]

Verbal report announcing GSR workshop on July 16 at the SW center.

PR [Jerry C].

The committee is in the process of revising the PR guidelines to better accommodate the new times and our growing area. One last revision has been proposed and the final revision should be available next month. We as a committee thought these revisions should be done because PR is one of the most important sub committees of our service structure. Plus, these guidelines will be in place for the committee next year.

Getting our literature on the Dixie State University is still a work in progress. We just need to work out some details. The plan is to meet with DEAN again next month to work out these final details.

The phone line received seven calls this month and the calls were handled by Rosemary and myself. This month Rosemary will have the phone again. The report on the new phone is that I ran into a snag that needed a addendum from our treasurer, so the treasurer has been working with the Verizon Corporate office to move this PROJECT ALONG! The problem is moving our non-profit organization from a minute's account to a contract based account. This project will hopefully be finalized next month. The PR committee voted on having our business meetings the Wednesday before Area, 6:30pm at The Southwest Center. This is also in our guidelines and the should help to make things be more consistent.

There were no changes to meeting list in July. The updated meeting list was sent to the web coordinator. 450 lists were printed in the amount of \$88.06. The meeting list Coordinator attended a meeting in Richfield and obtained new contact information (Wyatt C.). The complete meeting list was also emailed to The Spectrum.

The website has been updated with the new meeting list and the website has also been updated to reflect the elections for SUACNA X. I will be making a motion for \$25 to register the NASOUTHERNUTAH domain.

Below is a running budget and inventory:

P.R. Budget	\$3000.00
February meeting list	\$90.93
	\$2909.07
March meeting list	\$100.00
	\$2809.07
Posters	\$85.00
	\$2724.07
April meeting list	\$110.55
	\$2613.52
April phone line	27.01
	\$2586.45
IP's	\$31.20
	\$2555.25
May Meeting List	\$91.57
	\$2463.68
May Phone line	\$30.00
	\$2433.68

June meeting list	\$88.06
	\$2345.62
June Phone Line	\$30.00
	\$2315.62
June website register	\$25.00
	\$2290.62
YTD Expenses	\$709.38

Inventory PR/PI as of July 9, 2016				
Description	Item No.	Quantity On Hand	Unit Price	Total
8 slot rack	9053	2	\$20.80	\$41.60
16 slot rack	9054	1	\$26.15	\$26.15
#13 By Young Addicts, for Young Addicts	3113	6	\$0.31	\$1.86
#27 For the Parents or Guardians of Young People in NA	3127	112	\$0.31	\$34.72
#1 Who, What, How and Why	3101	27	\$0.24	\$6.48
#2 The Group	3102	6	\$0.31	\$1.86
#5 Another Look	3105	355	\$0.24	\$85.20
#6 Recovery and Relapse	3106	516	\$0.24	\$123.84
#7 Am I an Addict	3107	520	\$0.24	\$124.80
#8 Just for Today	3108	6	\$0.24	\$1.44
#9 Living the Program	3109	252	\$0.24	\$60.48
#11 Sponsorship	3111	240	\$0.24	\$57.60
#14 One Addict's Experience with Acceptance, Faith and Commitment	3114	424	\$0.24	\$101.76
#16 For the Newcomer	3116	513	\$0.24	\$123.12
#21 The Loner Staying Clean in Isolation	3121	470	\$0.31	\$145.70
#22 Welcome to Narcotics Anonymous	3122	561	\$0.24	\$134.64
#23 Staying Clean on the Outside	3123	520	\$0.24	\$124.80

*1 damaged
it would be
253

#29 An Introduction to NA Meetings	3129	400	\$0.24	\$96.00																
#26 Accessiblity for Those with Additional Needs	3126	4	\$0.24	\$0.96																
#24 Money Matters Self-Support in NA	3124	9	\$0.53	\$4.77																
#20 Hospitals & Institutions Service and the NA Member	3120	1	\$0.24	\$0.24																
#24 Hey What's the Basket For?	3124	1	\$0.24	\$0.24																
#17 For Those in Treatment	3117	544	\$0.31	\$168.64																
NA Groups and Medication	2205	150	\$0.31	\$46.50																
NA Little White Booklet	1500	4	\$0.75	\$3.00																
Information about NA	1002	9	n/a																	
Self Support Principle and Practice	n/a	2	n/a																	
An Introductory Guide to Narcotics Anonymous	1200	\$3.00	\$2.00	\$6.00																
#12 The Triangle of Self-Obsession	3112	73	\$0.24	\$17.52																
				\$1,557.44																

Thanks For letting me help out,
Jerry C.

SUACNA [Tysen J.] .

Due To unforeseen technical difficulties i was unable to get the report from our last meeting... however secretary did say she would send a hard copy with someone up here ...

This i do know, we have returned the 5000 dollars seed money to nasu account..

we had an amazing event this year and very little drama and problems came up .. this was because i had a great committee to work with and they made it a very easy year for everyone

involved

our current balance in the bank account is 4989.00 this was what was made over the year and during event above the 5000 seed money we started with

due to me being out of town last weekend i did not attend the final meeting however from the reports i got from the people that did was that we were going to talk and bring to area the option of carrying this money into next year and not asking for more seed money ... if that is what the 10th suacna committee decides to do once created but we know we typically start with 5k and this amount is so close it should be sufficient but i cannot speak for next years committee....so i will bring up in open form this discussion ...

we sold 80 of the 100 banquets .. we sold almost all merchandise minus a few shirts and chairs .. we had a great game show ... all in all i feel the convention went amazingly and the hotel really appreciated all the help and cooperation that we provided..

nominations and elections will be sunday aug 7th at 9 am at the sw center

logo submissions will also be due on that day so the following month the new committee can vote on the logo for suacna 10

co chair report because he was one present

I want to report that suacna made a donation of 5,000 to the area service body, returning all seed money given to it in fall on 2015. The event was a success. There is still time to submit a theme and logo for the next convention. Our next meeting will be finalizing the money and then electing new officers. Thanks for allowing me to be of service.

Mikey N.

p.s. i did get the spreadsheet and printed it out so i do have hard copy with me for sure in case someone wants to see it it is available and i sent a copy to the secretary and she will attach it to minutes as well

Thank you for allowing me to be of service

Tysen J.

Literature [Eric M.]

Literature brought in \$218.00 Thanks for letting me serve.

ADHOC Struggling meetings - We will be having a meeting on July 28 at 7pm at Christines house to re write the guidelines and bring them to the next area. We encourage all who have a strong opinion show up. Thank you.

GSR Reports

Group/ GSR	Avg Att	NC	Donation	Comments
Basic Text Study (Cedar) Thomas B	7	2	20.00	Need alt GSR, Self supporting
Bridging the gap Travis I	20	5	0	Self supporting great meeting with 7 homegroup members. Last months birthday speaker was a success, about 30 in attendance.
Circle of Hope Chalise A				
Circle of Sisters Christine	32	4	53.95	Meeting is doing well. Self supporting and rent is paid until October! We are making our first donation in a long time. We now have 5 homegroup members. Thanks to all those who support us.
Cope Without Dope (Kanab)				
Dopeless Hope Fiends (Cedar) Susan	25-30	3	0	We need a chair person

Fresh Start (Cedar) Baron				
Hold On Pain Ends				
Hurricane Sunday Night				
It works; How & Why (Cedar) None				
KISS Meeting Tysen J	10	1	0	Great meeting, going well we have prudent reserve.
Live & Let Live (Cedar) Jake H				
Living Clean (Cedar) Baron				
Living in the Moment Mark				
Living Clean the Journey Continues Open				
Men's Meeting (Saturday) Dave J	13	1	12.80	Meeting is self supporting and doing well.
Men's Spiritual				

Meeting (Sunday)				
Mesquite Meeting				
NA Rox Rosemary	20	7	24.00	The nooner is self supporting. Positions are filled. Much emphasis is placed upon creating an atmosphere of recovery. Discussed/ Voted on all motions brought back to groups.
Newcomer's Meeting Jordan				
Recovery NA Rainbow Rob R	15	3	35.00	Hi family. Our meeting has opened on time and prudent reserve is full. Continues to carry a clear message of NA. We are fully self supporting through our own contributions. We are currently seeking an alternate GSR. We seek and welcome all to come and share your experience, strength and hope. Thank you for letting me serve. Rob R.
Sisters of Hope (Richfield)				
Spiritually Awake Scott D	10.5	3	0	Meeting is self supporting attendance is up. We had 13 in attendance the last two weeks. Still positions are open. We need home group members, thank you for allowing me to serve.
Sunday Night; Love and Light (Salina)				
Sunday Night Candlelight Paul B	40	5	21.24	We are self supporting. Our meeting needs more home group members. Plan to announce the need to have more homegroup members and how important it is to have a homegroup.
We Unite on Tuesday Night Mikey N	10	2	43.76	Pass on storage unit.

Women's Spiritual Haven (Cedar) Susan R	12	1	0	Some weeks we rock other weeks there is just one of us. Its all good.
New Kanab Meeting Ashley D				

End Group Reports Break

Open forum is verbatim, there is a voice recording available to anyone who would like to listen.

Scott - asking for a basic text because we did not ask for a starter kit when we started.

Tysen - SUACNA is talking about giving the seed money back to area and keeping the rest of the money for SUACNA next year so we are not asking for another 5,000. SUACNA could get started earlier and we wont have to ask. It might be that they only keep a certain amount of money in the account every year so there is not a substantial amount of money in the account.

- Dont they close down every year, clear the books and its a completley new entity.

- We dont ever change bank accounts.

- Campvention does the same thing

- I think its a great idea

- This year we had a good turnout and have enough to start the convention ourselves.

- Growth in our area and convention is doing well.

- Should we do a motion?
- What happens if you dont make enough money next year?
- Doesnt area run off of the proceeds of the convention?
- 10 years ago we came and asked for 500. The reason why the convention flourishes the convention provides a lot of money. In my mind i was thinking if we continue to make the money. Any money made after 5,000 would be donated back to area. It would continue to happen every year. If we get people into fundraising where we are creating revenue and teaching the next person to raise money without spending it. I dont think this body would suffer if we did this. It would actually create a smoother flow and less of a hassle.
- Any money that comes back to this body after the seed money is a donation.
- Campvention has a cap, everything above a certain number goes back to region.

Jerry - Asking for 30.00 for minutes for the phone to keep it on so people can call. also asking for 25.00 for the website.

- Mikey informed me about the storage unit, the reviewed things and needed to pay for the storage unit for the month, usually we pay for 6 months in advance and we get 1/2 month free. He held off on paying that because we didnt know if we were going to upgrade. A price was negotiated for a 34 this month and a pro rate to start in the other unit. He also worked with her 247.50 for 6 months for the new unit. one motion is for the 37.50 to get us up todate the 247.50 is to get us into the new storage unit.

16 GSRs present

Old Business

Motion 4
Maker: Mikey N.
Seconded: Tysen J.

Purchase material of wood and bins to create storage shelves and organize the area storage not to exceed \$400.00

Intent: To create an organized storage unit and ease use for sub committees.

Back to groups
6-1-2
Motion Passes

New Business

Motion 1
Maker: Jerry
Seconded: Dave J

\$25.00 to the website

Intent: To keep our website on and open

7 - 0 - 0 Motion Passes

Motion 2
Maker: Jerry
Seconded:

\$30.00 for minutes for the phone line

Intent: To keep the phone line on and open

9-0-0 Motion Passes

Motion 3
Maker: Scott D
Seconded: Rosemary J.

To supply the spiritually awake meeting with one basic text.

Intent: To give the meeting a text to study in accordance with our format. We have not received a starter kit- the basic text is all we need.

8-0-0 Motion Passes

Motion 4
Maker: Leslie
Seconded: Christine

\$37.50 to pay storage for the next month

Intent: to be self supporting.

10-0-0 Motion Passes

Motion 5
Maker: Leslie
Seconded: Christine

\$247.50 for 6 months rent on storage unit

Intent: To be self supporting and to be able to get ½ month free as well.

9-0-0 Motion Passes

Motion to Close by Christine

Motion for next area to be in St. George

Next Area August 13th 2016 at the SW center in St.
George

Minutes typed by Christine R.

Any corrections please email secretary@nasouthernutah.org